

Faculty and Staff Newsletter TSU Dothan/Fort Rucker

The Troy State University Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the Office of University Affairs. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

#### DEPARTMENTAL NEWS

#### STUDENT SERVICES

Enrollment for Fall, 1984:		
	Dothan	Fort Rucker
Undergraduate		
full-time	266	70
part-time	441	342
Graduate		
full-time	29	42
part-time	236	119
TOTAL	972	573 1545

Counselor Reception: There will be two receptions held in November for high school and junior college counselors. The organizational meeting was held September 27. Details to the faculty and staff will be furnished by Student Services.

# Placement News

If anyone on the faculty or staff hears of job openings, please inform Placement of the details. If you wish to review a copy of the Job Review, please contact Placement. Seven workshops will he held in Placement during October. Please encourage students to attend.

#### FEATURED SPEAKERS

- Dr. Patricia Fritchie will speak to a local study club on October 16. Her topic of discussion will be "Children's Literature."
- Dr. Mary Jo Pollman was a guest on the Ann Varnum Show on September 26. She discussed the ECE program at Troy State-Dothan, Alabama Association for Young Children, and the child care center at Troy State-Dothan that is scheduled to open in late spring, 1985.
- Dr. Larry Brown spoke to Mrs. Billie Ann Lovrich's geography class at Wicksburg High School on September 27. Dr. Brown spoke on climate.
- Mr. Hillman Batchelor will be the guest speaker at the October meeting of the Dothan Chapter of the National Association of Accountants.

#### COMMUNTIY SERVICE

The National Peanut Festival is October 13-27. TSU Dothan will enter a float and Gamma Beta Phi will have a car in the parade. There will be a TSU Dothan booth at the fair. Faculty, staff, and students will be asked to participate. Tickets to all of the events may be purchased in the business office.

In addition, the Troy State University System will award the National Peanut Festival Queen a one-year renewable scholarship. The scholarship may be used on the Dothan or Troy campus.

## PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

## Arts and Sciences

Dr. Jack Sublette's book entitled J.D. Salinger-An Annotated Bibliography 1938-1981 will be published. His book is a bibliography of all of the publications of J.D. Salinger and the criticisms of these works. A list of all of Salinger's works that were translated into a foreign language and a list of foreign criticisms are included.

Dr. Mary Brown is serving as a consultant in Science to the Dale County Board of Education.

## Education

Dr. Lester Stewart attended the national conference of the Association for Foreign Student Advisors, September 17-19 in St. Louis, MO. New regulations and restrictions concerning immigration, foreign student aid, and student exchange programs were discussed.

#### EMPLOYEE FEATURE

What would we do without our featured employee? Mr. Rudy Barrett, Director of Buildings and Grounds knows more about this building than any other faculty or staff member:

Mr. Barrett had been working in the Houston Hotel 22 years before the building was bought by Troy State and converted to a university. He was hired by the University in his present position in 1976.

Mr. Barrett has seen this building through many changes. The Houston Hotel was, at one time, the only hotel in the area and considered "the place to stay" and during the late 1950's and early 1960's all dignitaries visiting Dothan stayed here. The ballroom was the most suitable place to have conferences, balls, weddings, and civic functions in Dothan.

Mr. Barrett said that he likes the building better as a university. "There is more work to be done, but it is a different kind of work. It is more enjoyable."

Mr. Barrett was born in Dothan and has lived here for most of his life. He and Lucille, his wife of 32 years, have 2 children and 2 grand-children.

#### THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH

Life comes to you C.O.D.: Choices, Options, and Decisions.

Author Unknown

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman has been elected as secretary of the Alabama Association of Early Childhood Teacher Educators. The organization was formed two years ago to promote quality early childhood teacher education programs in the State of Alabama and is affiliated with the National Association of Early Childhood Teacher Educators.

Dr. Pollman also attended the Board of Directors meeting of the Alabama Association for Young Children in Birmingham at UAB. She is the regional representative for AAYC.

The Alabama Archaeological Society recently accepted a donation from Sears-Roebuck Co. of a glass display case to show a collection of historic and prehistoric Indian artifacts found within 10 miles of Dothan. Dr. Leonard Roberts, president of the organization, and several other members were on hand when the display case was placed in the lobby on September 21. The organization meets monthly in the Houston Hall, and if you are interested in studying and preserving the past through archaelogical activities see Dr. Roberts. If you have Indian artifacts that you would lend for display, please talk with Dr. Roberts.

## Business

Dr. Eugene Calvasina has had a paper accepted for presentation at the Southern Management Association meeting in October. The subject of his paper is unionization in the southeast.

Dr. Adair Gilbert attended the Institute of Management Science meeting in New Orleans, September 28-30.

Mr. "Buzz" Wood is serving as a member of the Special Interest Group for Education of the Data Processing Management Association. The objective of the group is to promote interaction and mutual understanding of Business and Education within the Data Processing industry.

# Staff

Mrs. Pam Williamson and Mrs. Gayle Oberst attended a conference sponsored by AUM and the Governor's Office entitled "The Advancement of Women in Public Administration" on September 20.

## ANNOUNCEMENTS

The United Way Drive will close on October 4, for the faculty and staff of Troy State-Dothan. If you are interested in contributing to the United Fund contact Mrs. Pam Williamson, Coordinator of the Wiregrass United Way Campaign. Be a Miracle Worker, too.

Effective September 1, Miss Kim McDaniel transferred to the Registrar's section of Student Services. She is filling the position previously held by Mrs. Diana Sellers.

The Graduate Council will meet October 1, at 2:30 and the Academic Council will meet October 8 at 2:30. Both meetings will be in the conference room on second floor.

ATTENTION DEANS: Winter quarter schedules are due in Dr. Grimmer's office by October 17. The Spring schedules are due October 31.

#### GOOD NEWS

According to Mr. Barrett and Dr. Brown, the science lab should be ready for classes by November 1. The work is 90% completed, and Mr. Barrett and his crew are to be commended for their efforts and the outstanding job they have done. Dr. Brown commented that supplies are received every day and most of them should arrive by November 1.

# SPECIAL THANK YOU

Words cannot express my thoughts and feelings for the faculty, staff and students at Troy State Dothan for the love shown our family during our "crisis" We still do not know when this surgery will be done, but we do know that her condition is not improving and it could be any time. She has to go to Birming-done to know when to do the transplant. When the time comes for the transplant, she will go to UAB and be put on computer for matching tissue for a donor. The waiting period then could be from 2 hours to 4 weeks. She will have to stay in will be able to get to the hospital within the hour. Vicky will go to Birmingham soon and will be there two days (unless she has to stay longer) for more tests. She has asked me to send her love to each of you and to say that without your prayers and concerns it would be much harder to face. Thank you Troy State.

Sarah Love and Family

# APOLOGY

In the September issue of the Logos Mrs. Sara Scott was mistakenly listed as a new full-time faculty member. Mrs. Scott has been a full-time member of the faculty for several years, but taught part-time during the summer quarter.